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   March  1st  2017at Mimi's Restaurant  
Candlewood  (Just east of Lakewood Blvd)  

Lakewood, CA 90712  
 

White Elephant Sale 
Wednesday night  
March 1st 2017 
7:30pm

  

Launch Pad 
{ƻ ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜΣ ƎŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƛŜǎǘ ŎŀǊ ǎƘƻǿ ǎŜŀǎƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ hƭŘǎƳƻōƛƭŜΩǎ ƛƴ 
recent years with the Nationals in July which is close enough for many of us to attend this 
year, our Memorial Car Show and Picnic in October, and the Driving MuseumΩǎ hƭŘǎƳƻōƛƭŜ 
featured car show in November. These Olds specific car shows will be just a part of a busy 
spring, summer, and fall of planned events as well as many other opportunities for us to 
ǎƘƻǿ ƻŦŦ ƻǳǊ hƭŘǎƳƻōƛƭŜΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ƻǳǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΦ  
 
You will notice this year that there will be several meeting moderators and contributors to 
ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŎƻƭǳƳƴ ƻǊ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΦ {ƛƴŎŜ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 
elect a club president, your board of directors have pulled together to share these 
responsibilities which will no doubt create a more diverse newsletter message as well as 
Ŏƭǳō ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƘƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƻƴ ŀ 
regular basis. 
 
As I mentioned previously, the Nationals will be close to us, by comparison to most years, 
being in Albuquerque New Mexico and many of us are planning to bring our cars this year. 
This means driving across some very hot desert landscape at just about the hottest time of 
the year so proper and thorough preparation of your car will be most important. Cooling 
systems, hoses, belts, clutch fans, tune ups, oil changes, trans services should be 
performed prior to this trip. Maybe most important, tires should be checked and or 
replaced as this is the type of trip thŀǘ ƻƭŘ ǘƛǊŜǎ όр ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ƻƭŘŜǊύ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ 
subjected to.  
 
Traveling in numbers is also important when embarking on a road trip like attending the 
Nationals so plan to buddy up or be a part of the planned caravan heading to the Nationals 
so that if unforeseen problems arise, you will have help, even if just to get your car off the 
road and send for professional assistance. Some of our members are quite handy at 
roadside repairs, even if just temporary to get you to the next town so take advantage of 
their knowledge, friendship, and willingness to help and be a part of a travelling group 
rather than going it alone. 
 
In closing, I would like to acknowledge the incredible contributions over the past several 
decades, that our friend and fellow club member, Bernie Buller has afforded this club with 
historian work, club data / computer programming for membership roster information, 
ballot design, mailing label design / printing, past auctioneer for our White Elephant 
events, and  past board member.  Bernie recently decided to retire from compiling and 
ǳǇŘŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ Řŀǘŀ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ōŜƛƴƎ ǊŜ-designed and updated to new 
formats which will take your board several months to complete, further demonstrating 
just how much work Bernie has done behind the scenes. Please join me in offering a huge 
Thank You to Bernie Buller for his many years of tireless support to this Club. 
Sincerely, 
Grant Warner 
VP Olds Club of Southern California 

 

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/
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February 1, socaloldsmobile.com, Members Meeting, scribed by 
Secretary  
Dominic Santucci.  
 
Grant Warner Chapter Vice President led our meeting with a flag salute and 
guest introductions. Present and introducing himself and his wife Charlotte, 
ǿŀǎ aƛƪŜ tǊǳƛǘǘ h/! /ƘƛŜŦ WǳŘƎŜΦ aƛƪŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ 
encouraged early registration for the show and accommodations. Grant 
called ƻƴ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 9ƭƭŜƴ 5Φ {ŀƴǘǳŎŎƛΦ !ƴ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ǾƻǘŜ ƻƴ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ 
newsletter minutes was called for by Grant approved as corrected. Ellen 
stated the club can manage all financial activity. Ellen also stated she 
provides a monthly financial statement to the board. Check your monthly 
newsletter flyers and printed calendar of events to remain updated on your 
club activities. The next Nethercutt Collections Tour this month has much 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΦ hǳǊ aŀǊŎƘ ά²ƘƛǘŜ 9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘέ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘ 
raiser to promote our annual Memorial Car Show at Yorba Regional Park on 
October 14 is coming up. The 4-8, Santa Monica Air Museum event is in the 
works by Scott Graham and Joe Tannerbauer. The 5-18 Flyer for an event 
up north at the Paso Robles Warbirds and Auto Collection will be provided 
by Butch Williams as it arrives. Ben Skelton promoted the November 18 
5ǊƛǾƛƴƎ aǳǎŜǳƳ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŦƭȅŜǊΦ пΣ hƭŘǎƳƻōƛƭŜΩǎΣ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 
museum to be on display for a month in the month of our event. Joe said 
he will provide his 1940. The Arizona Club Show March 25 in Scottsdale 
caravan will assemble at 09:30 and leave at 10:00 a.m. from the Farm 
House Restaurant in Banning on February 24th. Dave Walters will develop a 
flyer for the Lyon Air Museum if it develops in August. Get ready for our 
annual Oldsmobile Memorial Car show and shine on OCTOBER 14, at the 
same location as 2016, Yorba Regional Park, Anaheim. Yet to be announced 
is a September event, share any car events you would like us to promote 
for the club. Scott won tonƛƎƘǘΩǎ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ 
after winning last month donated the prize back. Al Slaton won the second 
drawing and (chuckle) graciously accepted the prize. He will do ticket sales 
next month. March White Elephant Auction; bring your club item donations 
(not dripping in oil-grease) for the promotion donations. Prior to the 
meeting close Mike Izzo announced that he was contacted by Paul Cassidy 
on storage space that is available at the residence of the late Dave Higby. 
Contact Mike if you need space and can provide some plumbing work to 
help out his kids defer cost. Grant closed the meeting after Joe noted Grant 
and Butch will promote the auction. Domenic will lead the meetings in 
March. 

  
Our Trip to the Nationals 2017 in Albuquerque New Mexico. 
Grant and I will be leaving on the Monday the 17th. We plan to be in Barstow at 
the McDonalds Train Station restaurant ready to hit the road to Flagstaff at 9am. 
We will be staying at the Twin Arrows Navajo Casino and Resort on the east side 
of town in Flagstaff. The current online rates run from $127.00 to $149.00 plus 
tax per night. Make your reservations soon. It is prime travel time and rooms will 
be going up in price.  We tried to get a room block but they wanted a 10-room 
contract so each of you can make your own reservations in Flagstaff. We will 
meet at the Casino and depart for Albuquerque at 10am. We will use the same 
return plans on Sunday the 23rd for our trip home. 
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Calendar of Events 

March  

1st General Membership 
-ÅÅÔÉÎÇ Ȱ7ÈÉÔÅ %ÌÅÐÈÁÎÔȱ 

8th Board Meeitng 

24th Arizona Show 
Caravan Departs 

April  

5th General Membership 

Meeting 

8th Santa Monica Airport 
Museum Tour 

15th Board Meeting 

May 

3rd  General Membership 
meeting  

10th Board Meeting 

June 

7th General Membership 
meeting  

10th Open House and Car prep 
At the Warners  

14th Board Meeting  

July  

5th General membership 
meeting  

18-23rd  OCA Nationals 

Caravan departs from Barstow 
7/17/17  

October  

14th Memorial Car Show and 
Picnic 

November  

18th L A Driving Museum all 
Oldsmobile Car Show 
Celebrating 120 years  

 

 

 

Southern California Olds Club Board Meeting 
February 08, 2017  

Grant Warner presiding  
Grant started Club Board Meeting with the Flag Salute at 7:30.  All Board Members present 
except for Domenic Santucci due to illness.  No visitors present. 
Treasurers  Report by Ellen Santucci.  We now have 125 members.  With no requests from the 
members and approval of the board, the 2016 ballots will be destroyed.  *** Ben Skelton and Jim 
Charlesworth will be manning the February 12th Swap Meet.  Joe has supplied Ben with the 
necessary equipment and club applications to man the space.*** Scott reported that 32 
members have signed up for the Nethercutt Collection Tour on February 25th.  There will be no 
cost and the tour will last approximately   1 ½ hours. The Nethercutt Museum across the street 
including the Locomotive and Pullman car will also be open for viewing on your own.  No lunch 
location has been planned.***T he caravan for the Arizona All Olds Car Show will leave the 
CŀǊƳΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ƛƴ .ŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ млŀΦƳΦ  tƛŎƴƛŎ CƭȅŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻ 
Arizona.*** Scott has information for the Santa Monica Airport Museum Tour on April 8th ready 
to give to Joe so that he can produce flyer for next Rocket Circle.  The group tour will be $8 per 
person and last approximately l hour and 20 minutes.  We will eat at either the Spitfire Grill 
(down the street) or restaurant in the museum. There will a sign-up for the event at the next 
meeting. *** Next the board discussed the future prices of club merchandise.  Scott will supply 
the March 8th Board Meeting with a list of the costs of the different club merchandise items.  
This  item was tabled until then.*** 5ƻƳŜƴƛŎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳƻŘŜǊŀǘƻǊΦ  DǊŀƴǘ ŀƴd 
.ǳǘŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΩǎ ²ƘƛǘŜ 9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘ {ŀƭŜΦ*** Joe will be attending the April 
26 &27th ACCC Conference in Sacramento.  The board allocated $125.00 to defer costs of the 
event.  Joe will be giving a report of the Conference at the following General Membership   
Meeting.*** ¢ƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǎƻƭƛŘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ Řŀǘŀ ōŀǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ 
moving of P.O. Box location.  Ellen and Karon will be working on the new format that will be used 
by the club.*** Changing location of our monthly meetings was the next item on the agenda.  
Keith and Dave will be checking into possibilities.*** Butch will be obtaining a flyer for the Paso 
Robles Air Museum event on May 13th.  He will also look into possible wine tours or other events 
to attend in the area.*** ¢ƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ WǳƴŜ млth Event is the Warner Enterprises Open House   and 
will be located at the Warner residence.  This will allow members to get a start on preparing 
their cars for the trip to the Nationals.  A tour of the March Air Force Base Museum may be 
possible, if time permits.*** Karon then discussed the caravan to the Nationals in Albuquerque, 
New Mexico.  That caravan will be leaving on Monday, July 17th from Barstow at 9a.m.  They will 
be staying at the Twin Arrows Casino in Flagstaff, Ariz. the first night.  She suggested using on 
line sites to get the best price on hotels.  Mike Izzo will lead another caravan on Sunday, July 
16th.  Contact either person if further information is needed about either   caravan.  Further 
information about the Nationals itself   is in the latest JWO.** Dave will be checking into 
information about our August EventτTour of Lyon Air Museum .***  Joe will be looking into a 
September Eventτa possible drive-in movie.*** Our 29th Annual Memorial Car Show & Picnic is 
going to be on Saturday, October 14th.  The flyer is being prepared and will be ready soon.  The 
membership is encouraged to start acquiring raffle prizes.*** Grant then discussed the 
!ǳǘƻƳƻōƛƭŜ 5ǊƛǾƛƴƎ  aǳǎŜǳƳ  άhƭŘǎέ {Ƙƻǿ ǎŜǘ ŦƻǊ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ муth.  Tara Hitzig, Director of 
Driving Museum, said that Oldsmobiles will be the marque for the Museum for the month of 
November.  2 or 3 of our cars will be on display in the museum in November.  The Museum will 
be taking care of the insurance, awards, parking, DJ, and food trucks for the event.  The cost of 
showing your car in the actual car show will be $15.00 per car. There will be additional meetings 
with Driving Museum staff and Southern California Olds Club members to discuss awards and 
other details for the show.*** The Holiday Banquet will try to be planned for December 9th.  
Locations will be investigated.*** Karon discussed her conversations with the NorCal Chapter 
about the 2018 Zone Show.  NorCal expressed that they are happy with the Zone Show being at 
the Sea Crest.  Karon will be investigating other options.*** The White Elephant Sale will be a 
ǇǊƻƳƛƴŜƴǘ ƛǘŜƳ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ 
enough notice will be given our members to attend THE SALE. 
The Meeting was adjourned at 9:28. 
Ellen D. Santucci, Temporary Scribe for the February 8, 2017 Board Meeting 
 

   



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

If you have not mailed in your membership yet it is past due 
Name:                                                   Number:  _____________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Address:  _____________________ 
Email Address:      

Annual Membership OCA (Optional) $40.00   Please send in yourself if possible 

Olds Club of Southern California   
The present time to December 2017 $ 15.00  
Make Checks Payable to Oldsmobile Club of Sothern California Mail To: 

Ellen Santucci at ς 732 Breezy Way Orange Ca 92869 

*5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмс ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŘǳŜǎ ŦƻǊ нлмт were due.  
 

 

 

 

For Sale Wednesday 
night. 
This sign was found by 
Joe T at a swap meet 
and it will be for sale 
at our March White 
Elephant sale. You can 
see his 40 in the back 
ground so you know 
this sign is quite large 
and probably spent 
most of its life outside 
of the store front. 
Bring you cash and the 
right price and you 
can take it home. 
 



  
 

 
 
 



 

  

 


